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COVID-19 Bulletin 

Update – Redeployment process 

As we continue to navigate through the pandemic, we need to 

adapt to the changes it brings. As of Jan. 20, parts of our 

province have re-entered the red phase. We are a little more 

prepared, having a better knowledge of the need for process 

and for teamwork; we have adjusted our practices for 

continuation of care. It is important to remember the 

redeployment process and its purpose.  

The Redeployment Centre is active to redeploy staff effected 

by a service slow down or closure to an area of high need and 

to staff those services impacted by an increase in service needs 

during our pandemic response such as an assessment center 

or immunization clinic.  

There is a great need across the province for clinical and non-

clinical roles. There is a need for RN, LPN, PCA, RT, MLT, 

administrative support, scheduling / reception, screeners and  

 

EVS. We are looking for a two- to four-week commitment if at 

all possible at first.  

We are currently looking for part-time and casual staff looking 

to pick up extra shifts to volunteer their services to assist in 

these areas. Please speak to your manager and have your 

name added to the redeployment tracker with the number 

of shifts you are available to help with.  

We are also are asking managers to review their staffing levels 

and consider freeing up full time, part time and casual staff for 

redeployment. We appreciate that day to day business may 

not be slowing down but with additional pressures in the 

region we need support in many areas. Please have available 

staff names added to the redeployment tracker as 

possible.  

Our main pressures are: 

• Assessment Centres (all zones) 

• Micro-Assessment Centres in Perth-Andover, Sackville, 

and Sussex 
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• Immunization clinics 

• Emergency Departments 

• Environmental Services 

• Pre-screening for various departments 

 

It is important to note that informally arranged redeployments 

are not to occur, rather all requests are to be logged formally 

through the redeployment tracker and follow the 

redeployment process. Comments can be added to the phone 

number fields if there is information you need to share with 

the redeployment team.  

 

Suspension of instructor-led virtual learning and 

classroom-based learning  

Effective immediately, delivery of all Workforce Development 

instructor-led virtual learning and classroom-based learning 

programs will be reduced during the Red Level. 

We are continuing to offer BLS, ACLS, PPE, Pronation and other 

relevant ANCs to a specific targeted group who require re-

certification. The New Brunswick Critical Care Program will 

continue to be offered.  

CaRES orientation and Nursing Orientation will be delivered 

through e-learning.  

Delivery of all MLD programs, French language training, NVCI, 

and most general clinical programs is suspended for at least 

the next six weeks.  

E-learning programs and recorded webinars remain available 

through Skyline. 

 

Updated signage for Orange and Red Level 

With the transition back to Orange and Red Level, Horizon 

facilities require a review of appropriate and properly branded 

signage. Please review the below list of accurate materials.   

The signs and posters that should be posted:  

• No Visitors 

• Public/Patient Screening updated: Jan 20, 2021 (Red 

Zones)  

• Public/Patient Screening updated: Jan 20, 2021 

(Miramichi) 

• Staff/Physician Screening updated: (01/18)  (at all 

entrances where staff and physicians enter only, 

exceptions include circumstances where staff share an 

entrance with patients) 

 

https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/PublishingImages/Pages/Posters-and-Other-Communications-Resources/NoVisitors-Phase212x18.pdf
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/PublishingImages/Pages/Posters-and-Other-Communications-Resources/HHN-1137%20-%20COVID-19%20Public%20Screening%20Tool%20-%2012%20x%2018%20Jan%2020.pdf
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/PublishingImages/Pages/Posters-and-Other-Communications-Resources/HHN-1137%20-%20COVID-19%20Public%20Screening%20Tool%20-%2012%20x%2018%20Jan%2020.pdf
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/PublishingImages/Pages/Posters-and-Other-Communications-Resources/HHN-1137%20-%20COVID-19%20Public%20Screening%20Tool%20-%2012%20x%2018%20Jan%2020.pdf
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/PublishingImages/Pages/Posters-and-Other-Communications-Resources/HHN1075%20-Employee-Self-Screening-Tool-English-12x18January%2018%202021.pdf


Bulletin #111: COVID-19 Information 
January 22, 2021  

 

Branded clean hands, distancing and mask signage is also 

permitted:  

• Mask, Hands, Distancing Hospital Poster 

• Mandatory Masks 

• Physical Distancing 

• Clean Hands 

 

Please note: Repositionable (sticky back) posters can be saved 

and cleaned as we transition through phases. When possible, 

remove signage carefully to save it for a future phase change 

(you can keep it on the back of a door, or on an empty wall in 

an office space).   

Signage can be ordered through the Horizon’s Print Shop 

online ordering system. You will need to login to your account 

or create an account and provide your department code for 

printing. You can save the above posters as PDFs and upload 

them to the Print Shop. Additional information is available in 

Bulletin 13b. 

Remember: All public facing information must be available in 

both Official Languages. To request translation, complete the 

request form, paste it into the body of an email, and send it to 

Translation@HorizonNB.ca. Translation must be completed by 

Translation Services.  

If you require a sign, review the Coronavirus Skyline page and 

search the online library of forms, do not create your own. If  

 

you can’t find what you need, contact 

Communications@HorizonNB.ca. 

 

GNB Updates 

When available, the Government of New Brunswick’s news 

release can be accessed here. 

 

 

https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/PublishingImages/Pages/Posters-and-Other-Communications-Resources/Mask,%20Hands,%20Distancing%20Awareness%20Poster%20in%20Hospitals%20(12X18).pdf
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/PublishingImages/Pages/Posters-and-Other-Communications-Resources/Bilingual-MandatoryMasks%20-%20HHN-1090%20-%20Oct2020.pdf
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/DepartmentsPrograms/EmergManag/Documents/Social%20Distancing%20Poster.pdf
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/Forms/Horizon%20Forms%20Library/Regional%20Forms/Horizon%20Forms/Stop%20Clean%20Your%20Hands%20Poster-8.5x11.pdf
http://printshop.r2.rha-rrs.ca/DSF/storefront.aspx?E4Uq2wW8ExwUZve5dG0N2WYcSPczhr4s63MZGAEyjPk=
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/DepartmentsPrograms/communications/Documents/Horizon%20Bulletin%2013b%20-%20Horizon%20Signage%20-%20Sept%2022%202020.pdf
https://skyline/Forms/Horizon%20Forms%20Library/Regional%20Forms/Horizon%20Forms/Translation%20Request%20Form.doc
mailto:Translation@HorizonNB.ca
https://skyline/CorCov19/Pages/Posters-and-Other-Communications-Resources.aspx
https://skyline/Forms/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:Communications@HorizonNB.ca
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww2.gnb.ca%2Fcontent%2Fgnb%2Fen%2Fnews%2Frecent_news.html&data=04%7C01%7CEmilie.Dow%40HorizonNB.ca%7C82c9a07a970141f367d708d8b8b8c2b7%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637462450963917252%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=L42gCRwx7I%2FYreidMqzz7wwktkDXTpEQB23oEKp8msY%3D&reserved=0

